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Plato's Symposium is one of the most famous studies on love. This takes the vivid form of a philosophical dialogue between Athen's most renowned leaders who meet for a drinking party (or "symposium"), but decide instead to argue the case for love. The Greeks certainly loved wrestling with ideas but you might think all this heated debate so long ago would have little relevance today apart from the groves of Academe. Nothing could be further from the truth. For three days from Saturday 17 June to Monday 19 June, 2006 there is an opportunity to attend in the Centre an International Conference on Philosophical Inquiry and Lifelong Learning entitled Talking Thinking. However this special brand of philosophy is unlike anything you are likely to have encountered before.
The European Philosophical Inquiry Centre (EPIC) was founded in Glasgow fifteen years ago by Dr. Catherine McCall with the aim of developing Philosophical Inquiry (PI) projects for children, schools, business and communities and creating a body of practice that demonstrates the immeasurable benefits of adopting a questioning approach to life, work and learning.  In 1993 EPIC moved to Glasgow University where it created a core of qualified practitioners who have delivered projects in many schools and communities here in the UK, in Portugal, Germany and Bulgaria, and as far as Australia. Now postgraduate courses flourish at both Glasgow and Strathclyde Universities.
Catherine explains how PI differs from straightforward Philosophy. “Participants in a PI group do not learn the history of philosophy, nor use any academic language whatsoever. They are guided by a skilled facilitator to develop their own thinking about critical questions and issues.”
It all began quite some time ago at Trinity College, Dublin where Catherine introduced some changes to make philosophy more accessible and attractive to members and guests of The Metaphysical Society. Encouraged by the response she went on to try out further PI at evening classes and found people really enjoyed this different approach – even laughing and joking! She knew she must be on to something.
Catherine describes how this transformation comes about – “What begins as a collection of individuals in a general discussion gradually transforms into a community engaging in philosophical dialogue. People's experience of being a part of that community is very different from the early discussion group. It is so much more energising. Personalities and competition fade within the group as people engage more and more deeply in the subject itself.”
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This second conference next June in association with SOPHIA -the European Foundation for Philosophy with Children - has an array of international contributors and topics include art, aesthetics, philosophy with children, the relation between written and spoken dialogue, mutual questioning and teaching philosophy through thought experiments. The workshops will have live sessions of PI with children and video presentations from different countries. Book now. For more insights into PI visit the EPIC website at www.123freehost.co.uk/sites/epic/ .

Click here for clip of an STV news feature from the first EPIC International conference in 1996.
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